Girdwood Land Use Regulations
Title 21 Chapter 9 Review Committee Meeting

October 8, 2018
Minutes Draft revised 11.16.18
605PM Call to order, Mike Edgington
Attending are Erin Eker and Mike Edgington

Old Business:
1. Review off-street parking standards work plan:

A. Review of Girdwood/Anchorage neighborhood Parking Studies
update from Mike Edgington

Response from MOA –engineer is out, no studies recalled by staff currently in office.

Locally, Kyle Kelley says he doesn’t recall anything recent, and no response from Marco.

Mike recalls something about a study in Town Square, perhaps related to the South Townsite Master Plan, but nothing in print.  

Jack Sprat completed an unofficial survey related to their issue this summer, which could be used to compare with restaurants in Anchorage, which may show differences compared to parking needs in Anchorage.  Mike will request data from Anchorage studies.
Former planning director has offered help in the past with parking.  Kyle will try to contact.  
Restaurants in Girdwood may be a little reluctant to discuss.  There is history with paving requirements, and they may want to avoid opening the parking topic.

B. Review of existing Girdwood development and test how other parking arrangements would work for them.  Also consider grandfather rights/non-starters in study data
Worksheet from Mary Thomas.  Mary is not available today, but she has begun the spreadsheet.
When group comes up with the scaling to Girdwood model, they’ll test it to the Girdwood commercial properties.

C. Review the parking codes and work on philosophical arguments to support Girdwood’s unique situation compared to the Anchorage model for which they were designed.

Discussion with Marco pending.
D. Research parking codes in other comparable ski town/mountain towns in lower 48 and small Cities elsewhere in Alaska.

Update from Erin Eker. Effort to research in Colorado: Sun Valley
In Alaska, seek info from Seward, Homer, and Talkeetna

Other:

When is new set of rules going to be needed for Little Bears?
As soon as exact # of spaces is required, then we can use it to show why we can’t build the building.  Then justify with historical actual use. 

Most commercial lots in Girdwood are smaller than the Little Bears lot. 

Many buildings couldn’t be rebuilt in their locations without running in to parking requirements:

Challenge Alaska, Jack Sprat, Ski Inn had to adjust down by one room as they could not get parking to fit in their lot.
Some efforts to build have been stymied by parking:

Dr. Lukes’ lot next to clinic

Expansion considered by of Chair 5 owner Phil Griffin, before selling to Spike Farley.
Numerous small lots in Town Square are not developed, although they are not available for purchase by owners.
Empty parking lot causes issues with camping, dumping and homeless people.

Other Business
2. Confirm next meeting date MON November 12, 2018 at 6PM
Adjourn 6:35
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